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November 20, 2019 

 

 

Greeting Family and Friends!!  

WOW!! The past 10 years has been so amazing! God 

has poured love and compassion to Home of Grace 

Orphanage. He has touched the hearts of many 

people to pray and come together to serve in the 

field. We were so grateful to have been surrounded 

by the love of our family and friends that day, who 

took the time to travel across the ocean to Cambodia 

to join us in celebration of God’s faithfulness on 

October 31, 2019. Even though the ocean so deep and 

wide, it didn’t stop his children from joining together to 

witness all His amazing work and to glorify God for all 

His transformation through His love and compassion for 

the people and the children of Home of Grace who 

have now become leaders, spreading God’s love 

because of your prayers and sacrificial giving to support 

and to make an impressive difference in their lives! 

Almost three thousand people entered the gate with joy 

on their face to know that they were going to witness 

the love of God and receive His blessings through Home 

of Grace, the place where the surrounding people call 

Jesus’s land! The people could not deny God’s love and 

power for them on the land that He had planned for 

them to be that day!!! The Lord transformed the lives of 

the people and children, but he also modified that land 

from darkness to become the light on the hilltop!  
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In the past 10 years, we’ve encountered many 
difficulties, but we cannot recall one time that the 

Lord abandoned us. He held onto His promise 

that He will never leave us nor forsake us, but He 

continued to remain faithful. We thank God for His 

faithfulness, for providing the need through the 

obedience and generosity of those who prayed and 

support so faithfully to the work by blessing the 

hardship and orphans, while giving them an 

opportunity and hope for a brighter future! 

October was an active weather month in Cambodia 

as it rained every single day while we were there. 

We joined with the children and the staff daily in 

prayers to ask God if he could stop it from raining 

on the day of the celebration. It continued to rain, 

as we thought the rainfall showed no sign of 

stopping, it suddenly STOPPED!! Praise the Lord, He 

answered our prayers!!  

For exactly two days, there was no rain in sight, the 

day 

before 

out celebration and the day after! The weather was so 

prefect!! It wasn’t hot or humid per usual. 

On the day of the celebration, thousands of people, including 

the government officials came to join together to praise and 

give thanks to our Lord for the past 10 years for all the 

incredible things He has done in and through Home of Grace 

Orphanage and in the lives of the people and children in 

Cambodia, whose lives has been transformed! 

God blessed a thousand families with two weeks to a month 

worth of food and other necessities, depending on the size 

of their family. Poor children from different schools were 

giving the opportunity to join us in celebration that day for 

God’s love and mercy. The following day, November 1
st

, 

was their first day back to school. 

Home of Grace provided the children backpacks and other 

school supplies through your love and generosity during 

the 10
th

 year anniversary. Because of your compassion 

heart, these children are able to attend school with a big 

smile on their precious face with their new school supplies, 

just in time for their need to use during the school year!! 

What a blessing from God!!! 
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After the celebration, we held a lunch 

banquet and fed five hundred people, which 

included the children of Home of Grace, their 

guardians, the staff, the leaders, special 

guests, and all those who served with us!!! 

The highlight of the event was hearing the 

testimonies from the hearts of the once-

abandoned children, speaking out of how broken they 

were and now thankful of their new life, giving them 

hope and a bright future. Many of the children are now 

living with God’s love, joy, and peace in their heart every 

day!! It is so amazing that their lives have changed and 

are living with a grateful heart because of your faithful 

and generous support and prayers!  

We give thanks to God for you and your dedication 

through your prayers, giving, and going to serve our 

Almighty God so faithfully! Because of your tremendous 

generosity, tens of thousands of poor families and 

children have been blessed and have transformed their 

lives during the past 10 years. 

As we humbly reflect on everything that the Lord has 

done during our 10th Anniversary Celebration in ALL His 

glory, we continue to walk by faith for He is leading us 

as we look ahead to what He has in store for the future 

at Home of Grace Ministry and for the children in 

these coming years. We are beyond grateful for your 

role in where we are today and for your desire to walk 

alongside with us in this endless journey of serving 

and making a difference for God’s kingdom!! 

    

In His Service, 

 

Henry & Neri Tran 


